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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 


Minutes of the Full Commission Meeting Held June 10, 2008 
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	Ex-officios Present
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W. Rohrer
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C. Solberg
	

	

	
	
	

	

	

	


This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman B. Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance. He explained that the Commission was lacking a quorum, preventing them from making decisions; but there could be discussions.

Approval of Minutes:
Approval of the minutes of the May 13, 2008 Full Commission Meeting had to be delayed, due to no quorum.

Discussion and Action Items:
EPA/DE Meeting Report (Delaware Federal Advisory Group)


B. Rohrer provided the following update:

· The Advisory Group has not met with the EPA since the last Full Commission Meeting

· The Advisory Group met to go over some of the feedback provided by the EPA in response to the permitting strategy

· The Group was surprised by some of the comments, but EPA is trying to schedule a meeting (hopefully by the end of June) to explain some of their recommendations

· The Group is still pushing the Delaware Strategy, approved by the Commission and adopted by the two Cabinet Secretaries

Commercial Processor’s Reports

B. Rohrer provided the following update for Mountaire:

· Jeff Smith, Environmental Manager, has left Mountaire and has been replaced by Beth Sise.

· In 2007, Mountaire had 276 contracted growers in Delaware; the Program has a total of 872 contracted growers

· In 2006, the Program had a total of 843 contracted growers; 2005 it was 869; 2004 it was 854; 2003 it was 858

· There is detailed language in Mountaire’s production contracts with growers, dealing with nutrient management and environmental impact issues

· In working with their flock supervisors, they provided technical assistance to all contract growers

· All employees are Nutrient Management Certified

· They are partners with, and help to fund the Nutrient Management Relocation Program. They also have relationships with other environmental/composting companies, such as Perdue AgriRecycle. They also help farmers relocate excess poultry litter

· All grow-out employees undergo training to maintain their Nutrient Management Certification. 100% of contract growers are certified

· 100% of feed is amended by Phytase

· They have undergone research in partnership with the US Poultry and Egg Association, and other partnering universities

· They are working with their contract growers for a 4- to 5-year clean out cycle

DNREC Spray Irrigation Report

Chairman Vanderwende introduced Ron Graeber, DNREC, Division of Water Resources, who gave the following report on the 2007 Wastewater Spray Irrigation Program:

A copy of 2007 data, along with the synopsis of that data was presented.

· There was not a lot of new activity in 2007; the year began and ended with 24 facilities

· There was a moderate increase in the amount of acreage permitted for spray irrigation; 75 acres were added for the Bridgeville project

· There was a slight increase in the amount of wastewater discharged; up from 2.3 billion gallons in 2006 to 2.5 billion gallons in 2007

· There was an across the board increase in business and residential wastewater generated; with a little higher increase in the Inland Bays area, due to increased growth in that area

· About 2% increase in the total amount of Nitrogen applied; up from 640,000 lbs. in 2006 to 651,000 lbs. in 2007

· Slightly higher increase in the amount of total Phosphorus applied; it was found that upon the advice of consultants, many had added commercial Phosphorus to assist in growing activities

· More facilities are enlisting nutrient management consultants for assistance in growing activities

· Sussex County is going to manage all of their wastewater in the Inland Bays area through spray irrigation, they are not going to consider expansion through ocean discharge

· In 2007, Water Resources was contacted by four other municipalities with interest in the program

· Isaac’s Glen (a rather large project in Sussex County), was dropped, along with 3 other projects; partly because of the declining housing market

· Land involved in the program is either owned and contracted by a farmer, or owned by the Municipality itself

· Municipalities are required to have at least 40-60 days of storage capacity; so that during the winter, freezing conditions, and during heavy rain, they do not spray, they use storage instead

· Commercial facilities are the exception. Their wastewater byproducts would start to cook and would release considerable odor; therefore, their storage capacity is only 30-45 days

Subcommittee Reports:      

None

Administrator’s Report: Refer to the attached Administrator’s Report

B. Rohrer explained the Administrator’s Report. 

C. West inquired about the Maryland CAFO program. B. Rohrer responded that it seems after the current round of regulation, that Maryland CAFO permits are generally federally-based permits, and no longer a Maryland Animal Feeding Operation permit.  He also stated that he has kept Commission abreast on media coverage of the Maryland CAFO program. 

Public Comments:  

Mike Brown wanted to make the Commission aware that on June 11 at 4:00, the Ag Committee would be discussing the tax ditch legislation, which adjusts rights of way of permitted structures. Essentially, after passage of the legislation, you will not be able to build in the right of way without a new court order. Within 50-feet of the ditch, the landowner must be able to demonstrate a hardship. If the proposed building would be over 50-feet within the right of way, the tax ditch manager must be able to demonstrate a hardship.  

Kip Foskey stated that a “cantankerous, argumentative” individual had contacted Bill Rohrer earlier, and Kip wanted the Commission to know that Bill handled himself very well.

Next Meeting:
The next scheduled meeting will be July 08, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.

Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m.
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chair
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